
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Expression of Condolence for Shahnaz Pestonji  
by Toronto City Council  

 
Moved by:  Councillor Shelley Carroll  
 
Seconded by: 

 
Mayor Olivia Chow  

 

   
The Mayor and Members of Toronto City Council are deeply saddened to learn of the 
tragic and senseless death of Shahnaz Pestonji, who was the victim of a random act of 
violence on July 18, 2025. 
 
Shahnaz was a beloved member of our community, known for her warmth, strength, 
and kindness, and her sudden loss has deeply shaken all who knew her. 
 
Shahnaz Pestonji was a retired nurse, a devoted wife who had recently celebrated her 
47th wedding anniversary, a proud mother of two daughters and a loving grandmother.  
 
She was known for her exceeding kindness, compassion, and generosity, and was 
deeply loved by her family, friends, and all who had the privilege of knowing her.  
 
Her sudden loss has left a profound void in the hearts of those she touched, and her 
memory will be cherished by her husband, daughters, grandchildren, and the broader 
community. 
 
The City Clerk is requested to convey, on behalf of the Members of Toronto City 
Council, our sincere sympathy to Shahnaz Pestonji’s family. 
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